
 NSPS Talking Points 
COSPONSOR S. 2166, the RETAIN Act 

My name is ________________. I am a professional surveyor in [name your city/town and state]. I am also a member of [name your respective state society] and the National Society of Professional Surveyors (NSPS). 

I am very concerned about the threat to and expected interference to global positioning systems (GPS) technology brought about since the April 2020 decision by the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) to approve an application by a company known as Ligado. 

In 2020 testimony before the Senate Commerce, Science, and Transportation, a witness from the US Department of Transportation testified that “high precision surveying” and “surveying equipment” are real world examples of expected GPS interference by Ligado. 

To tackle this threat to GPS, on June 22, the Recognizing and Ensuring Taxpayer Access to Infrastructure Necessary (RETAIN) GPS and Satellite Communications Act (S. 2166) was introduced by Sens. Jim Inhofe (R-OK), Tammy Duckworth (D-IL), Mike Rounds (R-SD), and Jack Reed (D-RI). 

This bipartisan legislation requires Ligado to cover the cost for correcting any interference their operations create for GPS users in the public or private sector. 

Over 100 organizations, including NSPS, have endorsed S. 2166, the RETAIN Act. 
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